February 8, 2002

To the Honorable Common Council of the City of Milwaukee

Dear Council Members:

I am pleased to appoint Mr. D. Michael Guerin, Gimbel, Reilly, Guerin & Brown, Two Plaza East, Suite 1170, 330 E. Kilbourn Avenue, Milwaukee, Wisconsin, 53202, to the Ethics Board, replacing Ms. Hannah Dugan. Mr. Guerin is the Milwaukee Bar Association's nominee to the Board. This appointment is pursuant to Section 303-15 of the Milwaukee Code and the term will commence upon the taking of the oath of office.

I trust this appointment will have the approval of your Honorable Body.

Sincerely,

JOHN O. NORQUIST Mayor